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September 28, 2020 

Avril Pender 

County Manager 

200 College Street, Suite 300 

Asheville, NC 28801 

 

Dear Ms. Pender: 

Re: Emma Elementary School- Surplus Property Resolution 

This firm represents the Buncombe County Board of Education.  On December 5, 2019, 

the Board of Education adopted a resolution declaring a portion of the real property located at the 

Emma Elementary School as surplus property. The property is more particularly described in the 

survey attached hereto as Exhibit A.  The Board has entered into a Memorandum of Understanding 

with the Verner Center for Early Learning to operate an early childhood learning facility on this 

property, and now desires to enter into a long-term lease agreement to allow for the construction 

and operation of the facility.  

In accordance with North Carolina General Statute § 115C-518(a), the Board of Education is 

required to offer the property to the County prior to entering into a lease for more than 10 years.  

The statute states: 

When any real property to which the board holds title is no longer 

suitable or necessary for school purposes, the board of county 

commissioners in which the property is located shall be afforded the 

first opportunity to obtain the property.  The board of education shall 

offer the property to the board of commissioners at a fair market 

price or at a price negotiated between the two boards. 

I am requesting that you place this item on the Commissioners’ agenda to discuss and to 

determine whether the County wants to purchase the property described in Exhibit A or allow the 

Board of Education to enter into a long-term lease as outlined in Article 12 of Chapter 160A of the 

General Statutes.  

I have attached a copy of the Board’s resolution for your information, as well as a draft 

resolution for the Commission’s consideration.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate 

to contact me. 
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Best regards, 

CAMPBELL SHATLEY, PLLC 

John F. Henning, Jr.  

Encl: Board Surplus Property Resolution 

Cc: 

Proposed County Resolution w/ Exhibit 

Mr. Michael Frue 

Ms. Susanne Swanger 




